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CITY HALL

PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND

December 7, 1982

City Council
City Clerk's Office
City Hall

Providence, K.I.

Dear Council Members,

Circumstances have arisen which make it necessary for me to retire.
I am therefore submitting my resignation, effective March 7, 1983. My
stay with the providence Board of Canvassers has been very pleasant, and
I regret the necessity of making a change. I am grateful to you for many
courtesies that have been shown me.

With my retirement almost here, I want to take a moment to express
my deep gratitude for the help and guidance you provided me and the hard
work you put into our mutual efforts throughout the many years.

I have had many enjoyable years and have received my share of attention
and headlines:, but I have long known that it is no more than a reflection
of the aspirations of people such as you, who took the patience to bear with
me. I appreciate the kindness that you have always extended to me.

I shall always cherish our association. To say thank you seems so in-
adequate, but I say it to you from the bottom of my heart.
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Sincerely,
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Francis J. Dean, Jr.
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